
HELLO NEIGHBORS SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
December 1, 2017 

 
Mission Statement 

“Hello Neighbors Social Committee’s purpose is to enable the KCCA community to engage in warm and 
welcoming social activities while maximizing residents’ involvement, initiating interactions and building new 

relationships.” 
 
 

Attending:  Marietta, Peggy, Nancy, Carol, Patricia, Elaine, Judy 
Absent: Cherree, Carolyn, Marty 
 
Financial:   Peggy reports $564.33 in the HNSC account 
  
OLD BUSINESS: 
• Judy’s Holiday Workshop – (Peggy reporting as Judy would be late); Judy will be 

collecting greens from her trees; Nancy’s as well. Attendees are encouraged to bring 
their own materials to decorate their item. Has there been a sign-up?  
 

• Holiday BYOB – December 14th, 5-7 pm in both the Clubhouse Lounge and Banquet 
Room. Piano music by Mickey Severs will begin at 5:00 pm in Lounge where eggnog 
and light hors d’oeuvres will be available. The music will move to the Banquet Room at 
5:30 pm where the light food of ham, rolls, salads and desserts will be served.  Barbara 
Parks will lead caroling after dinner while Mickey plays the piano. The lyrics to songs 
will be placed on the tables. Peggy will bring a ham and half and half; Carol rolls and 
butter; Nancy eggnog, green salad, dessert; Judy cranberry salad; Marietta potato 
salad, Patricia nuts and ice, Elaine cheese & crackers. Cherree is making the poster 
and flyers.  Nancy will check on “political” signs that can be used to place around 
community for advertising and awareness. Poinsettias (8) will be used for table 
decorations and prizes.  Donations (two or three candy, gift, etc.) will be secured from 
McCann’s or other locations, purchase if necessary. 

 
• Olena’s dance idea (discussion relating to Olena’s request for HNSC to host events 

directed towards singles) – as was originally discussed at October 6th meeting, HNSC 
hosts inclusive events. However, HNSC can assist by securing a room and offering 
guidance with planning and organizing, i.e. flyers, posters, setup, etc.  We will not do 
the work though. 

 
• 1st Sunday – There is a definite need to finalize the Guidelines. Ronnda was unable to 

be at the meeting but Marty, Elaine and Nancy have been in discussion and we will be 
able to get to a reasonable conclusion that benefits our Community. 

 
• New events for 2018 – discussion tabled for the next meeting. 

 
 



NEW BUSINESS: Both Peggy and Nancy have been in leadership roles for a considerable 
amount of time and would like to be able to pass the batons to other individuals. Judy was 
asked if she would take on the Leadership role. She declined. After further discussion and 
because there is not much Committee activity in the next few months, it was decided things 
would remain “status quo”. Nancy is willing to take on the Minutes. 
 
Next Meeting:  January 5, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.  
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 
 
 
 


